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TAB 1

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
REGULAR MEETING
APRIL 26, 2006
ACTION

Subject:
APPROVE UPDATES TO POLICY 5161, “CREDIT BY

                        EXAMINATION”
Background:

This policy has not been updated since 1988.  Shoreline has a new Policy 5162, “Credit for Prior Experiential Learning,” which has connections with Policy 5161.  Changes and updates were necessary to Policy 5161 because of the policy statement and procedural guidelines in Policy 5162.  These two separate policies will now be synchronized.  
This policy will provide students with clear information regarding the processes that are in place to allow student to petition for credit either through examination or other modes of assessment and should assist in student enrollment and retention and shorten the time to degree for adult learners who are coming to college after years of work experience. 

Interim Vice President for Student Services, Dr. Andrea Rye, worked directly with members of the Faculty Senate Council to update this policy.  The Faculty Senate members communicated with faculty in their respective instructional units to acquire feedback before the draft was presented in other venues.  The final draft of this policy was approved by President’s Leadership Team on March 13, 2006. 

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the Board of Trustees approve updates to Policy 5161, “Credit by Examination.”
Prepared by:  

Dr. Andrea Rye

Interim Vice President for Student Services

April 23, 2006

